Dear ,

Eagle News:

I hope this letter find you very well and filled with His peace and joy!!
Steve is doing good and his back has healed.

Dave continues to persevere. He is still working for Tradesmen. Henry recently joined Tradesmen too. Dave is painting and Henry is
doing HVAC.

The guys worked together and installed the new back door and security screen doors. They are beautiful and we can now open the
doors during nice weather without worrying about bugs, escaping animals, or intruders!

Bob finished his probation time for his job and is now a full-fledged, permanent (unioned) employee! His visit with his Mom went very
well and we took him back for an over-night visit a few weeks later that also went very well! He is now looking for a place in Tucson to
be closer too his Mom and waiting to hear from God if it fits in His plans... He enjoyed the movie, popcorn and soda (The Avengers).
I've never gone to a movie alone, but he really enjoyed himself.

The Taylor house did not work out, because the inspection was too bad; however, we purchased another home just 6 houses west of
our current house on the next street south of us. It has only one bedroom and we are praying that probation will allow Sekou to live
there. It is configured such that we can have our church functions there without interfering with Sekou’s privacy. Itis zoned C2, so we
can do most anything we want with it! There is a mostly finished double garage on the back of the house but having no connecting
entry. We plan too make it our worship sanctuary. The laundry room, a bathroom (with shower) and the kitchen are accessible from
the backdoor just next to the sanctuary. There is room for about 10 cars to park in the backyard. The dining and family rooms will
make for nice fellowship/eating rooms. It closes on 7/17, but we go sign the paperwork tomorrow (and give them the remaining funds),
so we think this one is really going to happen.

Kevin and Sekou are still not allowed (by probation) to worship or fellowship with us. Please continue to pray that will change soon...
We've heard that Travis and April are back in Arizona, but we have not seen them yet.

Steve and | took Sarah’s children with us on vacation to Colorado in a few weeks ago. We had a great, relaxing time.

So...how can you pray?

Please pray for God’s people, that they will focus on God, listen carefully and always obey. Pray that we will all love Him with all our
hearts, souls, and minds, that He will make us feel and see what He feels and sees and that we will all represent Him VERY well!

Please pray that in addition to loving and supporting each other, we reflect Our Lord so that those not already in relationship with Him
will be drawn to Him.

Steve and | are feeling VERY blessed! God is faithful. God is more than capable. Please pray the we keep our focus on Him and that
He receive all the praise and glory!

We want to be exactly where God wants us, doing exactly what He wants us to do — all the time.
Blessings!

Steve and Deb Schmidt



